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April 19, 2010

Cooperative Network opposes the Clean Energy Jobs Act because the substitute amendment still mandates large cost increases on energy consumers. This organization has stressed to its members the cost of one part of the bill, the 25x25 renewables mandate. Far from being the only new cost, 25x25 is the only one for which we felt we had sufficient data to provide a defensible estimate. The true cost will be far more than the $15 billion to build only the generation component of the 25x25 infrastructure. 

People forced to pay such costs have a right to know the benefits. Major environmental gains should be expected from legislation that originated in an effort to “Present viable, actionable recommendations to the Governor to reduce greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions in Wisconsin and make Wisconsin a leader in implementation of global warming solutions”

We have low expectations that 25x25 will help close fossil-fueled power plants, because our primary renewable resource, wind energy, cannot safely be connected to the grid without approximately equivalent, dispatchable backup generation which, almost by definition, is fossil-fueled.  
Consider the experience of Denmark, its population slightly larger than Wisconsin’s and one-fifth of its electricity obtained from wind. Denmark has closed no fossil-fueled plants. It has added coal-fired generation to meet wind’s backup needs, resulting in higher GHG emissions.
  
Neither are we reassured by the Public Service Commission predicting that despite higher energy prices, consumers will realize savings through reduced usage.  This cannot be reconciled with PSC studies of rate “decoupling” to prevent conservation and efficiency from reducing utility revenues. This month, Wisconsin Public Service Corporation requested a rate increase to offset reduced usage.
It seems reasonable to anticipate Wisconsin residents made to pay billions for emission reductions that don’t happen and for savings that don’t occur will conclude they have been taken for a ride.

Cooperative Network has done everything it reasonably can to alert the Legislature to its concerns about the Clean Energy Jobs Act harming co-op members. We do not propose the state compensate citizens for the harm that would be done to them. We understand the state is no more able to offer compensation than its citizens are able to absorb the harm. We ask that the harm not be done in the first place. 

To reiterate the counsel we offered in a document circulated to cooperative leaders and the Legislature at the end of March and a second time this past week: “If those ever-higher costs do come our way, they’ll be a direct result of policymakers with their eyes wide open making that choice.”
� Public Service Commission of Wisconsin “Strategic Energy Assessment 2014” 


� Executive Order 191, April 5, 2007, as cited in the Final Report of the Governor’s Task Force on Global Warming, July 24, 2008


� Financial Post, Toronto, Canada, April 8, 2009








